NOTICE OF INTENT TO NOT RENEW PUBLIC VEHICLE BUSINESS LICENSE

Dear Mian Ahmad, d/b/a SINKOSS USA L.L.C., Bullet Cab

This letter is to notify you that the City of La Crosse intends not to renew your public vehicle business license for "Bullet Cab."

BASIS FOR NONRENEWAL

Pursuant to La Crosse Muni. Code § 10-623(b)(10), in order to be eligible to obtain a public vehicle business license, your business must be located in a district zoned for business, public vehicle storage, and maintenance. It is the position of the Building and Inspections Department, that your primary business location is located at 2641 15th Street South, which is zoned as a residential district.

This determination is based on your filing as SINKOSS USA L.L.C. with the Wisconsin Department of Financial Institutions listing 2641 15th Street South as both the registered agent office and the principal office. Furthermore, although your official website www.bulletcab.com now uses 2709 South Avenue as a business address, the following publications/websites continue to list 2641 15th Street South as your business location: (1) 2014 La Crosse-Onalaska Century Link phonebook; (2) www.yellowpages.com; (3) www.yellowbook.com; (4) www.yellowbook.com; (3) www.yellowbook.com; (4) www.yellowbook.com; (5) your official Facebook webpage for Bullet Cab.

This determination is also based observations by the Building and Inspections Department of your 2709 South Avenue office on October 27, 2014, which revealed an inoperable phone and dated mail. The only items located, connected to your business were "Bullet Cab" yard signs. It is also important to note that this location does not contain a garage or parking (other than street parking) for employees, customers, or your company vehicles.

Finally, there is corroborative information from residents on 15th Street South, which state that there is continued business activity from the 2641 15th Street South residence.

Next, your application to the City contains inaccurate information. In filling out the application, you attested to the following in part, "I hereby attest that the information contained in this application is true and correct. I am aware that withholding information or making false statements on this application will be basis for denial/revocation of license..."

On your application, you indicated that you have not been convicted of an ordinance offense in the last five years. The City is aware that you have been convicted of ordinance theft in La Crosse County Circuit Court File No. 11-CF-445 on July 2, 2012. It should also be noted that this violation involved dishonesty with a financial institution connected to a previous business incorporated under your name.

YOUR RIGHTS AS A LICENSE HOLDER

You do have the right to request a hearing to contest the nonrenewal of your license. Additionally, you have the right to be represented by an attorney at your own expense, the right to present evidence and testimony, and cross examine any witnesses produced by the City.

If you would like to request a hearing you must do so <u>in writing by noon on Monday.</u>
<u>December 8, 2014.</u> Please submit any request to the La Crosse City Clerk's Office,

400 La Crosse Street, La Crosse, WI 54601. Please include your name, contact information, and explanation why you believe the City should renew your license. If you decide to request a nonrenewal hearing, please be advised that due to limited scheduling, the hearing will be set during the week of December 8, 2014. There may be limited opportunity for advance notice of the hearing date and time. Understand that failure to request a hearing in writing will result in the nonrenewal of your license.

Thank you for your time and cooperation.

Sincerely,

Bob Seaquist

Judiciary and Administration Chair

Cc:

Teri Lehrke, City Clerk

David Reinhardt, Building and Inspections

Stephen F. Matty, City Attorney